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House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee Passes Reauthorization Bill

The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee moved today to pass H.R. 3550, a six-year reauthorization bill for highway, transit, and highway safety programs.  The committee action occurred after both Republicans and Democrats criticized the Bush Administration for opposing a larger spending bill.  

The bill passed today includes $275 billion in funding for highways and public transportation.  The bill also includes a listing of over 2,500 projects for which it provides authorization.  An important provision in the bill allows Congress to reopen the measure in two years.  Many transportation advocates believe that the economic environment may improve within a two-year timeframe, warranting an increase in spending.

The original bill crafted by Committee Chairman Don Young of Alaska provided for $375 billion in spending.  As a symbol of its dissatisfaction with the Administration’s opposition, Chairman Young passed, by voice vote, a separate reauthorization bill that provides for $375 billion in spending.  That measure, H.R. 3994, is not expected to be acted upon by the full House.

Details of the newly passed reauthorization bill are currently being compiled by MTA Government Relations staff and will be shared with MTA Board and staff members as soon as possible.

U.S. Secretary of Transportation to Visit Los Angeles

Transportation Secretary Norm Mineta will be visiting Los Angeles next week for speaking engagements hosted by Town Hall and the Women’s Transportation Seminar.  On the morning of Wednesday March 31st the Secretary will be the featured speaker at function hosted by the Women’s Transportation Seminar.  Later that same day the Secretary will be speaking at a Town Hall event.  Both events will be held at the Millennium Biltmore Hotel.

MTA officials will be present at each function and look forward to encouraging Secretary Mineta to release, without delay, the Full Funding Grant Agreement for the Eastside Light Rail Line to Congress for the 60-day statutory review period.
If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (213) 247-6736.
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